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A DIFFERENT LUNCH BUNCH   By Ed Nabb, Photos by Lou Doll 

The March Lunch Bunch was very differ-
ent.  Rather than eat at a restaurant, the Emerys 
invited us to their home.  Twenty-one members 
and four guests gathered for the meal of various 
sandwiches from a nearby deli and homemade 
chicken noodle soup.  Dessert included two Smith 
Island cakes and a pie.  Our group wired out the 
sandwiches and left little of the soup or desserts.   

The trip to the Emerys was also different.  
The club elected to go by backroads rather than 
hurry down Route 50 to Mardela Springs.  Eight 
cars left Easton at 10:00 AM and the Newcombs 
joined us in Preston so we could be at the Emerys 
at 11:00AM.  We spent an hour going from Easton 
to Mardela Springs via Preston, Hurlock, Rhodes-
dale, Brookview, Eldorado and Sharptown.  It was 
a pleasant, leisurely, scenic drive.  We crossed two 
bridges, the Brookview-Eldorado Bridge over the 
Marshyhope Creek and the Sharptown Bridge over 
the Nanticoke River.  The Brookview-Eldorado 
Bridge is an old style low drawbridge.  On the 
Eldorado side about a hundred yards from landfall 
is an abandoned road, blocked by a flimsy gate, 
that leads back to the creek.  That was the site of 
one of the Phillip Packing Companyôs factories, 
one that my father managed when he was 19.  
There is nothing of the factory left now, but I re-
member him stopping there and taking me back to 
the site and reminiscing.  The other bridge is a 
modern high fixed span over the Nanticoke River. 

After lunch, Charles led a group to his 
shop to show off his train set up and other collecti-
bles.  He explained the event was an excuse to 
keep the trains up a little later in the year.  He re-
galed us with his familyôs history in the town and 
his childhood memories of the area.  The house 
has been in the family for decades and he and Bar-
bara spent some time renovating it before moving 
there full time recently.  They have done an excel-
lent job on the house. 

Following the house and shop tour we 
went to Barren Creek Church.  There Donna Adler 
gave us some history of the building, including the 
acquisition of the organ, before she played some 
selections for us.  She took requests, but couldnôt 
play Jim Newcombôs request for óMississippi 
Squirrel.ò  She knew of the song but not the music 
for it. 

Thank you, Charles and Barbara, for a 
different and pleasant Lunch Bunch outing! 
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More Lunch Bunch Photos  
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(More on Pages 7, 9, and 10) 
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